
August 9, 2017 

Re: Knock-off HG2 RUNNER® Lighting Systems being sold 

To Whom It May Concern: 

We value our business relationship with your agency, so we are writing to inform 

you that our patented HG2 RUNNER® lighting system is being copied by other companies 

without our authorization or permission. One of our distributors recently asked us to make 

warranty repairs to a product that resembled an HG2 RUNNER®, but, upon inspecting the 

product, we discovered that it was an inferior knock-off product. Please ensure that you are 

only selling authentic HG2 products to your customers and not any inferior or unauthorized 

copies. If there is any question about a particular product, please contact us. 

HG2 has long been an innovator in the field of automobile lighting. Our HG2 

RUNNER® is covered by US Patent No. 8,480,253, entitled “Vehicle Exterior Lighting 

Systems and Methods” (“the ‘253 Patent”).  Certain of the unauthorized, knock-off 

products we have seen in the market infringe the claims of the ‘253 Patent in violation of 

Section 271 of the Patent Act.   

We have invested, and continue to invest, a great deal of time and resources in 

protecting our brand, our technology and products and our reputation, including pursuing 

patent and trademark protection. As we discover these authorized and infringing products 

in the market, we are taking steps to enforce our patent and intellectual property rights and 

stop these infringers from copying our products and designs and making, distribution 

and/or selling infringing products. Our authentic products are sold and distributed with our 

trademarks, such as HG2 RUNNER®, on them to make them easy for our customers to 

identify as authentic and authorized HG2 products.  



We have also invested in making sure that we are selling products that meet or 

exceed industry standards. Unlike these unauthorized, knock-off products, our HG2 

RUNNER® is officially SAE J595 Class 2 Certified, meaning it meets industry standards 

for lighting intensity on emergency vehicles.  As far as we know, none of the 

unauthorized copies of our  products we are aware of have received any certification 

whatsoever.  

Please let us know if you encounter emergency vehicles using a product that 

resembles our HG2 RUNNER®, but does not include our “HG2 RUNNER®” Trademark.  

We also request that if you are currently purchasing any products that resemble the HG2 

RUNNER®, but do not carry our trademark, that you not do so, and inform us of the seller 

accordingly so that we may investigate whether they infringe our patent or other intellectual 

property rights.  If you have questions about our intellectual property rights as it relates to 

a particular product, please feel free to contact us and we can put you in touch with our 

intellectual property law firm, GrayRobinson, PA.  

Please contact us at your earliest convenience if you would like to discuss this 

matter or any products you have seen in the market. 

 
 
 
Sincerely, 

Monsour Baker 

CEO/President 
	


